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Value for February  – Courage       23 February 2024 

 

 

 

Dear Parents / Carers 

 

Year 2 Dance at The New Theatre 

I was so proud of the 30 children from Year 2 who danced on the stage at the New Theatre on Tuesday 

evening as part of a School’s Dance Festival. They were all amazing! 

 

Children’s Clothes Swap Shop 

In line with our environmental message of Reduce, Reuse and Recycle the Eco-schools group are going to 

be running a Swap Shop of children’s clothes on Friday 8 March from 2:30pm. If you would like to send in 

any clothes that your children have grown out of or don’t wear, please can you do so by Friday 1 March 

which will give the children time to sort them into ages etc. You can then come along on the day and take 

any clothes that you would like for your children. The swap shop is open to everyone – you don’t need to 

have sent any clothes in for swapping. 

 

Strictly Junior 

If your child is taking part in the Strictly Junior Competition tomorrow morning, this is a reminder that 

they need to be at The Christian Life Centre at 9:00am. 

 

 

Key Dates 

 

 

27 February – 1st March Book Fair 

7 March World Book Day 

8 March Children’s clothes Swap Shop 2.30pm 

8 March Lavender and Lilac class to Natural History Museum Oxford 

15 March Comic Relief 

21 March Parent Interviews 

22 March Year 3 Cake Sale 

25 March Year 4 Performance 1.30pm 

27 March Year 4 Performance 6pm 

28 March End of Term 4 – 2.30pm finish 

16 April First day of Term 5 

 

Book Fair  

The Scholastic Travelling Book Fair will be in school next week. Children will be able to buy books from 

8:00am to 8:30am from Tuesday to Friday and after school on Thursday. Please see your child's Seesaw, 

Google Classroom and Tapestry for more information. We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

School Dinners / Packed Lunch 

The cost of school dinners for term 4 (Mon 19 Feb – Thurs 28 March) is £69.60. Please note that school 

meals must be ordered and paid for in advance. If you pay weekly (£12.00), payments must be paid by 

Monday morning for the week ahead. Please use the School Gateway App to make lunch money payments. 

 

Download the free app. Search School Gateway in your app store and download. 



 

Apple iphone users http://schoolgateway.co.uk/iosdownload 

Android phone users http://schoolgateway.co.uk/androiddownload 

 

A reminder that pupils must have either school meals all term or packed lunches all term, we cannot cater 

for children having meals on odd days. 

 

IMPORTANT - If your child would like to switch their meal preference, please email the 

school office on office.2527@windmill.oxon.sch.uk on or before the first day of term. If we are unaware 

that your child has switched from packed lunch to school dinner, a dinner will not have been ordered for 

them and if your child switches from school dinner to packed lunch and you have not informed the office, 

you will be charged for the meal that has been prepared. 

 

If you are in receipt of any income related benefits you may still be able to claim free school meals, 

please check with the office if you think you may be eligible. The office email address is 

office.2527@windmill.oxon.sch.uk.  

 

Lost Property – items from start of term 

Photos taken on Monday 19th February of unnamed items in lost property (glasses, coats, shoes, hats, PE 

kits, water bottles etc.) can be found on our Classlist site.  Join at www.tinyurl.com/WindmillOX3 if 

you're not yet a member so that you can view the photos and possibly claim your child's lost property. You 

can also view the photos here: https://share.icloud.com/photos/0a4N2gpWRllmlB1rKfWkVrAMQ 

 

Please come and claim your items between 8:30am-8.45am and 3:05pm-3:30pm. We regret we can’t 

accommodate parents at other times during the school day. 

 

Quarry Rovers Football Club – Calling All Year 2 Girls! 

Quarry Rovers, your local youth football team, are looking for more girls to join our U7 girls team. No 

experience is necessary. Training sessions are currently from 5-6pm on Wednesdays but this may change 

after Easter. If your daughter would like to take part, please email Rob Sved (Secretary of Quarry 

Rovers) at rob.qrfc@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Lynn Knapp 

Headteacher 
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Tackling road danger in Headington 
Many of us who live in Headington know from personal experience how unsafe our local roads can be as a 
result of illegal or antisocial driving. People often comment that dangerous driving seems to have become 
more common recently, particularly post-lockdown. 
These views are backed up by the results of Thames Valley Police’s recent public survey, which shows 
that speeding or reckless/dangerous driving is the crime most experienced and is perceived as the biggest 
issue. In Oxfordshire, the number of people killed or seriously injured in 2022 rose above pre-pandemic 
years. 
However, we’ve been advised that available data doesn’t show that Headington suffers from poor road 
safety, making it difficult to get the Police or County Council to take action to address road danger here. 
This lack of data is likely due to a low level of reporting of incidents. 
A group of parents concerned about children’s safety in Headington Quarry is working with a local police 
officer on making a persuasive public safety case for implementing effective road safety measures in 
Headington. To do this we need evidence of both illegal and antisocial driving incidents. 
We are therefore encouraging people to report incidents of dangerous, careless or other illegal 
driving in Headington to the Police whenever they have photographic or video evidence. 
Illegal driving includes: 

• driving on the pavement 
• running a red light 
• speeding 
• not stopping at a pedestrian crossing 

Incidents should be reported using this Thames Valley Police road traffic incident reporting form. 
In the text, please mark the report for the attention of the North East Oxford Neighbourhood Team, 
and attach any video or photographic evidence you have of the incident. 
If you experience non-illegal driving incidents that may not be reportable to the Police but nevertheless 
contribute to making the roads unsafe, please consider sending the details and any video or photo 
evidence of the incident to the parents’ road safety group at quarryroadsafety@gmail.com so that they can 
compile evidence to present to the Police. Examples of this type of incident include: 

• rapid acceleration, putting other road users at risk 
• high traffic volumes or speeds that make it difficult and dangerous to cross roads 
• rounding corners too fast 
• HGVs driving on inappropriate roads 
• big traffic queues that make it difficult for people walking, wheeling or cycling to navigate the roads 

safely 

By reporting illegal driving incidents to the Police and forwarding details of dangerous but not illegal 
incidents to the parents’ safety group, we can help build a public safety case for action in Headington. 
Kind regards 
Headington Liveable Streets 

 
 

https://url5523.sg.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/atcYNHk4Eh2YdGnwBh-YDILTbnonzN8KlFFG-PI9DGbJxNo-C8HVlVEiLkxSPnV9dZMwljErVt4EUIXaknS6bVY9bzekzdd9XgxsFeyoevR84rAEOMD9uE9c6qWCAtmNCFgOTaZ-PK45I6F29ANVLGse2Wy4Zc3jRzP2If6BbkJDJ7G-vfNny5KEMmbdg-JpcGaMdIxnFvIinBHDED6EhEmpTwJLK_0955uG4J2F45m4UOB7c7kqYmuF8acKQ0pSjLEnvUcj5lkYkludG21H2eKaEX9qWUKDLZCih30mbMFXEEVrgArGE2FfYt3oXS1nvwp95AeJ7qe-NHdhMvhb31j7oouAIzMHqEl5d9FlgsJuRAUxXOA99Edxi-AC0h4bBxP1DRlwGywAcEnB9prwIFLrxp1DKl4GPTDhIHBgkPZmVFb4cAqHJPpazP0fwYwNKmfzZRTSdIJVKXr_yEDaKA/43m/eWSAocDLR4CG7LThQz7nlQ/h0/O8tkcDhVCeRmQ1QQc7274EKSSXhHtKtxA-xfIwnA-gQ
https://url5523.sg.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/atcYNHk4Eh2YdGnwBh-YDL39R-ChdME3WIvjWHijogEI35FPpjCC39IHPE36SxcurtjYbr7iHLt555ZDd_WzgFsO8ThJ_dFzj9fiRcUQlXRyR5ephmgY0GClDdvtmjvoNvk9T4WS5aRToVaNH87HaR_ltNBdICNEWMn-1wrR0e3ImRPZJN3fZulLUP9rJotxYdMPqB9kzeeQKQq5qzEnS7ZuVxlA2gN-wEaf5w9BXvj8eMV5ebf0TPOUPgXoluSsflQ-W7H1aiX_aC4XYbX02grFVVKWLJA7cpfIvp62X7WMOQjppUhvnbpboXptfC6dGQ9JbGrus8yDhzno1FXRNx6a1ZBpZuaUCnimHFnkJPhBdwi62xdOShAb-glc8fbi0zvxcLbhOQXADpAiAzNnzSXd5QM_k2ur8YMWPQjCjYoEG2HIktoBc7GdY0IrChGi63jojvagWWSV3sP_6sDUR_Ct3aAUy-gmZSQi5lR61eM/43m/eWSAocDLR4CG7LThQz7nlQ/h1/AgDN7H7TWetEuJUNJwOqgixwBCXfkSoWbo5-hX48VGQ
mailto:quarryroadsafety@gmail.com

